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The 3rd Côte d'Ivoire Hyojeong CheonBo event was held successfully on October 6, with about 620 

members participating both on-site and online. Members from Côte d'Ivoire, Senegal, Burkina Faso, 

Cameroon, and Niger demonstrated their unity and filial heart towards Heaven by attending despite 

schedule changes. 

 

 
 

The event began with an opening speech by Steve Sakuwa, the African regional branch director, followed 

by uplifting praise from the worship team. Branch Director Sakuwa, Continental President of Heavenly 

Africa Jean Pierre Kadima, and the Northern Regional President expressed gratitude and encouragement 

to the attendees. 



 

 

 

Branch Director Sakuwa then provided education about the CheonBo providence, after which Pastor 

Richard Beugré and Pastor Adon Marie Nsimba couple presided over the Great Works event. 

 

Through this event, members resolved to fulfill True Mother's words by becoming "blessed families who 

fulfill their duty of loyalty and filial piety before Heaven, expand the environmental realm centered on 

Heavenly Parent, and surely create the Kingdom of Heaven on Earth and in Heaven." This commitment 

comes as they inherit the heavenly fortune and blessings given by Heavenly Parent and the True Parents 

of Heaven, Earth and Humankind, in preparation for the "2025 Victorious Entrance into the Cheon Il 

Sanctum in Cheon Won Gung." 

 

Additional events across Heavenly Africa included: 

 

1. The 2024 Autumn Hyojeong CheonBo Special Great Works held in Côte d'Ivoire, Congo, and 

Benin, synchronized with Korean local time. 

 

2. ChamBuMoRon education conducted in Nigeria on October 1, inviting blessed families, 

clergy, and community leaders. 

 

3. A youth workshop in São Tomé and Príncipe on October 12, promoting friendship and spiritual 

growth. 

 

4. Education on True Parents' life course and blessed family education in Mozambique on 

October 17. 

 

With six months remaining until the Victorious Entrance into the Cheon Il Sanctum in Cheon Won Gung, 

Heavenly Africa is earnestly praying and actively engaging in ChamBuMoRon education, promoting 

True Parents' life achievements, and creating opportunities to resolve with spirit and truth. 

 

 


